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INVESTIGATIVE SUMMARY

Findings of Misconduct by an FBI Special Agent-in-Charge for Engaging in an Inappropriate
Romantic Relationship with a Subordinate and Misuse of a Government Vehicle

The Department of Justice (DOJ) Office of the Inspector General (OIG) initiated an investigation upon
receipt of information from the Federal Bureau of Investigation (FBI) that a Special Agent in Charge
(SAC), who is no longer an FBI employee, had provided a substantial amount of personal funds to a
subordinate with whom he was engaged in an inappropriate romantic relationship.

The OIG found that the former SAC was providing financial assistance with the SAC’s own funds to a
subordinate with whom he was engaged in an inappropriate romantic relationship. FBI policy prohibits
a supervisor from engaging in a romantic relationship with a subordinate. On one occasion, the SAC
misused his official government vehicle in connection with the relationship, which also violated FBI

policy.

The OIG has completed its investigation and provided its report to the FBI.

Posted to oig.justice.gov on February 20, 2018



